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House and Senate Conferees Reach Agreement on Funding Level for Transportation Reauthorization Bill
In a move designed to break a 21-month delay in reauthorizing TEA21, House and Senate conferees for the transportation reauthorization bill (H.R.3) reached agreement yesterday to fund the measure at $286.5 billion through fiscal year 2009.   The deal is over $90 billion less than the figure first proposed, in 2003, by Chairman Don Young (R-AK) of the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee and slightly exceeds the amount supported by the White House.

Several major issues remain outstanding for the conferees to resolve, including how to set the guaranteed rate of return for individual states.  Conferees are racing to meet a June 30th deadline that marks the expiration of the latest extension of TEA21.
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